
The Four Way TestThe Four Way TestThe Four Way TestThe Four Way Test    

Of the things we think, say or do 

Is it the TRUTH? 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 

    

CROW ABOUT! 
BULLETIN OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF WAGGA WAGGA INC. 

ABN: 42 569 872 625   Web: www.waggarotary.org Address: PO Box 246, Wagga Wagga 2650 

 

                        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BULLETIN NO:  51                   Thursday 27th June 2013 

Upcoming programs & events:  
Darkness to Light Fund Raising Dinner- Saturday 17

th
 August 2013. 

 

     Club meets at the Jezza Room, The Rules Club, 6pm for 6.30pm unless stated below 
 

Duty Officers’ Roster     

 
Thursday 

4th July 

Thursday 

11th July 

Thursday 

18th July 

Programme 
Sarah Groves  
RYLA Camp    

 

Carmel Coggan - 
Shine winner's trip 

to Olympics 

CLUB ASSEMBLY 

Attendance 
Karel Bijker  
Mike Murray 

Karel Bijker  
David Payne 

Karel Bijker  
Marion Moran 

Greeter 
 

David Cannon   David Friedlieb Glendyn Groves 

Short and Sweet* Ellen Brasier (Inspiration) Philip Cross (Intnl. Toast)            Paul Galloway 

Sergeant at Arms Peter Chenoweth Barry Francis Peter Harding 

Introduce Speaker Karen Brill Tim Crowley N/R 

Vote of Thanks Graeme Callander Allan Duffus N/R 

Bulletin Peter Veerhuis Neil Hilpern David Friedlieb 

 

If you cannot attend a meeting, please lodge your apology with THE RULES CLUB phone 
6931 1511 by 2.30 pm Wednesday (or pre-record it in the apology book provided at the 
meeting attendance table). Also, for catering purposes, please advise if bringing a guest or 
partner to a meeting. 
Please arrange for a replacement if you cannot fulfil your rostered duty, and advise the 
Bulletin Reporter.      
                                                
Short and Sweet Key   Week 1 Inspiration                           4

th
July 

                                                               Week 2 International Toast            11
th

July 
                                                               Week 3 Rotary Information            18

th
 July 

                                                                                Week 4 Changeover Program        25
th

 July 
                                                                             Week 5 Not required 

 
 
 

President of Rotary International   Sakuji Tanaka 

    13-14 Ron Burton 

Governor District 9700                 Greg Brown 

    13-14 Geoff Tancred 

Club President                  Daya Govender 



ATTENDANCE:   

A grand total of ninety members and guests attended our meeting which took the form of our Changeover. 
Among our many guests were PDG Fred Loneragan and Rae Loneragan, DGN Gary and Marilyn Roberts, 
AG Alan and Norma Sharp, along with guests of incoming President Brad and partners, friends and families 
of our members. 

    

    

CLUB NOTES:CLUB NOTES:CLUB NOTES:CLUB NOTES:  
 

Changeover Dinner. What a great night was had by all. The evening commenced with the 
delightful music of Meredith and the Con Men. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
David Friedlieb chaired the evening and the visitors and guests were welcomed by Don 
Pembleton.  
This was followed by the Toast to Rotary International which was proposed by John 
Studdert. The response to this was delivered by PDG Fred Loneragan, who emphasised that 
“Rotary was about helping others not ourselves”. Fred’s speech was followed by a delicious 
meal. Between courses we were entertained by the fantastic Thirsty Thespians. These 
original skits were written by our own Laurie Fromholtz and he unearthed some hidden 
talent among our members. 
 

Behind the Scenes 
 

President Daya then presented his report which focused on the great year that we had 
during the 2012-2013 Rotary Year. 
 
President Daya presented Ailsa and Bruce Bowman, Allie Wooldridge, Gerry Page and Neil 
Hilpern with certificates to acknowledge the wonderful work that they have done towards 
the Book Fair.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



He also presented Graham Russell with a certificate for “Rosie” in appreciation of the fact 
that she has chaperoned Graham and Lyn on their many trips to collect and deliver books 
for the Book Fair. 
He also presented the Bistro 2000 and the Rules Club staff-members with Certificates of 
Appreciation for the work they had done for us during the year. 
 
Congratulations to Graham Russell who was presented with a Sapphire Pin in recognition of 
his work for Rotary over a long period of time. 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations also to our new Paul Harris Fellow, David Cannon, who has given much to 
Rotary during his time as a member of our club. 
 

 
 

Ruth Barber is the most worthy recipient of the Peter Walsh Rotarian of the Year Award for 
her untiring work for, and dedication to our club, during the year. This is the first time that 
many of us have seen Ruth stuck for words. (She was suffering from laryngitis!) 
 
Graham Russell then introduced our new President for 2013-2014, Brad Bland.  
Brad responded by saying that he hoped that the new Rotary Year would be one of 
“application, dedication, commitment and fun.” 
 
 

 
 

He then introduced the new Board. 
Brad thanked Chris Francis for the fantastic job that she did in decorating the room for the 
evening and also Laurie Fromholtz for his great contribution to the entertainment for the 
evening. 

 

� Darkness to Light Project and Fund Raising Dinner:   The next Eye Camp will be held 15-
17November, 2013. Ajoy Joshi has agreed to come to Wagga Wagga again, for the 2013 Darkness 
to Light Fund Raising Dinner which will be held at the Mater Dei Catholic College on Saturday 17th 



August. The cost this year is $70 per person. Each table seats 10.  24 tables have already been 
booked so please make haste to reserve your spot by emailing Graeme Callander.  
 

� Annual Fees due 30th June 2013: Treasurer Don Pembleton has emailed his annual invoices for 
Club Subscriptions. Please pay by the end of the month as our Club has to forward the District 
subscriptions to District 9700 as well as to Rotary International..  
 

� Child Protection forms need to be completed – see Ellen Brasier. 
 

� AN AFTERNOON OF BEAUTIFUL MUSICAN AFTERNOON OF BEAUTIFUL MUSICAN AFTERNOON OF BEAUTIFUL MUSICAN AFTERNOON OF BEAUTIFUL MUSIC -Sunday 28th July, Joyes Hall, Charles Sturt University, from 
3pm. Adrian Wintle will be playing a variety of pieces on the big CSU organ. Adults $20 Children 
$10. Wine, cheese, tea & coffee served at the conclusion. RSVP Karen Jamieson, 6933 2221 
email: kjamieson@csu.edu.au  

 

� ON ON ON ON the Sick List:  John Goldsworthy is still in Sydney but expects to be returning to Wagga early 
next week. Zvonne Hribar is at home but has ongoing severe pain on the soles of his feet 24 hours 
per day.   

 
CHANGEOVERS: 
 

� Coolamon Changeover-The 42nd Annual Changeover Dinner will be held on Monday, 1st July 6.30-
7.00 p.m. at Coolamon Sports & Rec. Club, RSVP 24 June to  john@glassford.com.au or 69276027  

 
� Lockhart Changeover will be held on Tuesday 2nd July 2013 at the Lockhart Football Club 

Rooms, Day Street, Lockhart, commencing at 6.30 for 7.00pm Cost $30. RSVP Friday 2nd July to 
Colin Weise on 69205232 or email colinweise@hotmail.com  or Bill McDonnell on 0427207630 or 
email mcdon_el@bigpond.com.au  

 

� Junee Changeover Luncheon is on Sunday 7 July 12 noon for 12.30 at Junee Ex-Services Club, 
RSVP by 28 June to dgbell@activ8.net.au or 69246471 
 

� Lions Club of Wagga Wagga South-Changeover 27th July at the RSL Club. Cost $30 per person. 
E-Mail ric-jan@bigpond.com by July 5th 
 

� Inner Wheel Club of Wagga Wagga-25th Annual Changeover 10th July at the Commercial Club. 
Cost $35 per person. RSVP to dougandlesley@bigpond.com by July 2nd 

 

� District Changeover-Orange, 29th June. The new District Governor is Geoff Tancred from the 
Rotary Club of Orange Calare. 
 

Greg & Geoff  Geoff & Bettye 
 
A large crowd of PDGs assembled in Orange on Saturday, 29th June, along with many other guests 
and Rotarians. Geoff Tancred has already served District 9700 as the District Treasurer for many 
years and the number of PDGs who travelled large distances to see Geoff inducted as District 
Governor 2013-2014 is testimony to the high regard felt for Geoff. Geoff’s Theme for his Rotary 
year is Engage Rotary, Change Lives. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



The Object of RotaryThe Object of RotaryThe Object of RotaryThe Object of Rotary    

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage and foster:  

• FIRST. The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service;  

• SECOND. High ethical standards in business and professions; the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations; and the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an opportunity to serve society;  

• THIRD. The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian's personal, business, and community life;  

• FOURTH. The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of business and professional persons united in 
the ideal of service.  

 

UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES     5th July to 12th July  
 
 
Birthdays :          Nil                
                                                               
Wedding Anniversaries:  Karel & Wendy Bijker (10/7) 
  
Rotary Anniversaries: Nil  

 

 

����Kookaburra 
 
 
                                      
A group of Victorians were travelling by tour bus through Hervey Bay. 

 As they stopped at the Dairy Co-op, a young guide led them through the process of cheese making, explaining that 

goats’ milk was used. She showed the group a lovely hillside where many goats were grazing. 'These' she explained, 

'are the older goats put out to pasture when they no longer produce.' She then asked, 'What do you do in Victoria with 

your old goats?' A spry old gentleman answered, 'They send us on bus tours!” 

 
 
                                   

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

       


